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Date:   14 August 2020 
Our reference: 1920PAC90 
Subject: Report western horse mackerel focus group on harvest control rule 

evaluations 2020 
CC:  Pascale Colson 

 

 

 
Dear Ms Vitcheva, 

 

Hereby we would like to give a follow-up on our letter of 28 July concerning a rebuilding plan for 
Western horse mackerel.  

Please find attached a report from the western horse mackerel focus group on harvest control rule. This 

report is the technical-scientific basis for the management plan proposed by PELAC. We would therefore be 
grateful, if the Commission could forward this report to ICES as soon as possible 

In case you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the secretariat.  

 

Kind regards, 

 

Jesper Raakjær 
Chairman Pelagic AC 
 
 
 
 
 

Ms Charlina Vitcheva 
Director General 
Directorate General Maritime Affairs and Fisheries 
Rue de la Loi 200 
1049 Brussels 
BELGIUM 
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